
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING OF OIDC OF August 11, 2011 
 
 
President Emerson called the meeting to order at 10.15 AM. 
 
Present:     Emerson, Finch, Bartle, Stark, Monaco, J. Petersen, R. Petersen, 

       And Abby Voss and Hannah Voss 
 
 
The reading of the Minutes of OIDC Regular Meeting of May 12, 2011, were dispensed. The 
Finance Report was provided by the Treasurer. The Treasurer and President are to review 
the insurance coverage. 
 
DISCUSSION 
  
OIDC Publicity – Roy Petersen discussed the possibility of an OIDC website. After 
discussion it was moved and seconded to have Woollybear Web host and design an OIDC 
website at a cost of $500.00 for the initial year. Roy Petersen is to make a presentation of the 
proposed website within the next month. 
 
Food Service Establishment – Abby Voss and Tesha Finch discussed the possibility of 
opening a food service establishment in the former Clachan Coffee House establishment. 
Emerson is to assist in answering some initial questions that they have. They will also look 
into code, etc. If all goes well they will come to OIDC with a business plan and perhaps seek 
additional advice and/or funding. 
 
No new report on the Laundromat, the medical waste disposal, or the 3-5 South Canal Street 
building. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:00 AM. 
 
 
 


